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Final document 

1. The District Presidents' Committee was pleased to hear President Zappelli's update on the Represen-

tations in Brussels and Lausanne and expresses its hope that they may keep on expanding and en-

hancing their activity. 

 

2. The Committee deems it important to make a more proficient use of PI's planning to pursue longer-

term goals, as suggested by Luis Moreno, President of Peru District.  

The General Secretary's report fits well in this approach, especially as regards PI's projects that were 

presented to the Panathlon Clubs for the first time. The District Presidents undertake to further dis-

seminate this information. 

 

3. The Committee deems it important to investigate the various options to improve and extend the dis-

semination of Panathlon's values and principles. An insightful survey providing reliable data would 

be most welcome. 

 

4. The Committee recommends identifying the characteristics that the Junior Clubs should have in or-

der to increase participation in Panathlon's movement. 

 

5. The District Presidents were informed of the possibility that, at the end of his term of office, the In-

ternational President may be re-elected for an additional two-year term. 

 

6. The Committee was pleased to listen to President Zappelli's statements about the contents of their 

reports and acknowledged that the design of this meeting has met the demands expressed by the 

Committee in last year's final document. 

 

7. The Committee congratulated the Club of Grenoble, from its President to all its Members, for the 

quality of the hosting arrangements. 

 

8. The Committee thanks the General Secretary and the entire Secretariat for their work and for the 

support given to the District Presidents. Special thanks are expressed to Nicoletta Bena for her assis-

tance and help in writing up this document. 

 


